
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES  MARCH 26, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. 

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen sent an application for welfare assistance . 

Bruce Smith spoke with Tim Small about some feedback from town meeting regarding the lower Pond 

road and the school use of the road. The Surry School Board has had their attorney write him a letter 

asking him not to use the cones to block the road. 

Eric Eichner read the reply from Terry Knowles about the use of cemetery trust funds.  

Avitar denied the abatement for Steve Goldsmith. The selectmen will follow with a letter. . 

The selectmen signed the warrant for the LUCT for William Clark and Mark Woodard.  

Bruce Smith receive an email from DES stating our representative had been reassigned.  

Bruce Smith researched the benefit cost analysis and thought the town was in good shape to apply for 

the grant money. The Surry School estimates 42 families would benefit from the opening of the lower 

section of Pond and would improve the flow of traffic from the school.  The application for the grant is 

due September 9, 2018.  

The selectmen signed the current use application for the heirs of Elizabeth Hall and changed the status 

to a managed lot.  

The selectmen signed the State of NH DOS- DMV deposit. 

The selectmen worked on the Internal Control Guidelines for the Town Clerk regarding the motor 

vehicle fees for payment.  

Jay Croteau will contact Jody Leach about the shed.  

The tax collector will send the liens by the end of April.  

The Town of Surry received $48.22 from the US Treasury  for overpayment of payroll taxes for 2017. 

Bruce Smith spoke with Kim Fisher about the Bethel Bible Churches exemption letter.  

Ken Maynard has been appointed to the ZBA for the 5 year term. There are still openings on the 

Planning Board.  

Bruce Smith had answered the lot question for Wendy Pelletier.  



The Conservation Committee will meet next Monday evening.  

The selectmen gave permission for the Clarence Demar Race to pass through  Surry.  

Jay Croteau motioned to elect Bruce Smith as chair. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. Bruce Smith 

accepted the position. 

The Town of Surry has received the quotes for insulating the town garage.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

accepted the minutes as presented. 

Bruce Smith reported Avitar had not asked for the under construction list.  

Jay Croteau worked with Durwin Clark on the purchase agreement of the highway truck.  

John Berglund picked up the DMV checks . 

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The Selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 

 

  


